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Friends of Queen Anne’s County Library

Approved Minutes

of

Monthly Board Meeting

September 11, 2017

Kent Island Library

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with President, Kathie Smarick presiding.  In attendance were Carol Franks-Randall, Penny Lins, Sue Haddox, Beth Maier, John Walden and Ann Ziegler. Absent were Connie Zillig and DeAnn Cheyne.

Approval of the Minutes

Minutes of the August 7, 2017, meeting were presented for approval.  A motion to approve the Minutes of the August 7, 2017, meeting was made by Penny Lins, seconded by Sue Haddox.   The minutes were approved unanimously.
Financial/Membership Update
Kathie Smarick, substituting for Connie Zillig, Treasurer, presented the financial and membership reports.  The balance at the end of this reporting period is $17,924.84. Connie Zillig circulated the budget in advance with information on income and expenditures for August, reporting revenue of $4030 and expenditures of $376. Major revenue sources were the book sales ($2296, plus monthly sales), membership dues and renewals ($448), and initial payments for Spelling Bee teams ($600). After expenditures, net for the month was $3654. As of this date the Friends have 90 members.  
As in the past, the Book Sale was a boost for membership, with 9 new members and 4 members renewing in August. We have 14 members whose membership has lapsed and who have not yet renewed in 2017. We will send these 14 additional reminders about renewal in alignment with the Appeal, explaining that the Appeal is a great time to renew.
Website 

Kathie Smarick reported that no programmatic changes were made to the website since the August meeting. There have been content updates related to the Book Sale, Spelling Bee and Doc’s fundraisers. She also reported that the Friends have 442 likes/followers (25 additions this month) on Facebook and had 34 Facebook posts this month updating people about Friends activities. 

Director’s Update

John Walden reported on the following:

Kent Island Library Expansion

There will be a meeting with the County Commissioners on September 12, 2017, to select an architect for the project. Four architectural firms were selected as finalists for the project. Site visits were conducted to see the work produced. John reported that if the Commissioners sign the contract, the initial design and planning phase will begin. 
Summer Reading Program

John reported that 1625 kids participated in the Summer Reading Program, up 8% from last year.
The Library staff is exploring the possibility of giving an incentive to teens to join the program in 2018—something other than or in addition to shirts. The staff appreciated the Friends members’ participation in handing out tee-shirts to participating children. 
Wish list items

John reported that the Library had received a grant of $1,500 from the Queen Anne’s Arts Council for its Saturday Arts Program for the 2017-18 school year at both Kent Island and Centreville. In past years, the Friends have matched the Arts Council grant for this Program. Penny Lins made a motion to fund the Saturday Arts program for the 2017-18 school year for $1500. Sue Haddox seconded. The vote was unanimous. 

John reported that he was requesting $1440 (one session per month) or $2640 (twice per month) for a Wellness Wednesdays program at Centreville. A discussion ensued, and John Walden clarified that the program would involve discussion of prevention and management of medical conditions, with a different condition highlighted each session. The sessions will also introduce participants to yoga practices to support these health goals. Carol Franks-Randall made a motion for the Friends to fund a monthly wellness program, starting in fall 2017, for $1440.  Beth Maier seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous. 

John reported that the touch-screen computer that had been used for digital catalog in the kids’ section at Kent Island was not compatible with the new computer system. John requested that the Friends fund a new computer table at the cost of $425 for the needed new equipment. Penny Lins moved to expend $425 to purchase a new computer table identified by Kent Island staff. Sue Haddox seconded, and the vote was unanimous. 

Annual Appeal

Kathie Smarick reported about the Appeals sub-committee meeting held on August 18, 2017. Kathie, Connie, Sue and Carol attended that meeting.  Logistics and a theme for the appeal were discussed. A draft of an appeal letter was written by Kathie and circulated to the Board of Directors for review. Once approved by the Friends’ directors, Kristen Pironis (Board of Trustees President) and John Walden will review the draft. Once the letter is finalized, other components of the mailing will be created (response card, response envelope) for approval.  Friends can include the business community in their mailing for the annual appeal, per discussion with the Board of Trustees. John will provide the Friends with Chamber of Commerce addresses.  The group talked about varying the letter for businesses, but and since it would increase the cost it was agreed that we would not customize, and would use the same letter for businesses and library patrons. 

Kathie requested that the Friends’ Appeal have a presence on the Library webpage as well as the Friends website during the appeal. John agreed that this was appropriate. Board members have been asked to each create a list of 10 people that they will personally follow up with during the appeal process. Connie will incorporate this information into the Appeal database, and Board members will be expected to personally follow up with the people on their list. 

Member Recruitment and Retention

Penny Lins did not have anything new to report. A decision about the products given for the level of donation will be finalized by October. This item will be on the October agenda. The brochure will be updated once incentives are finalized, and Kacey from the regional center will be enlisted to review and help with the new brochure if needed. 

2017 Activities

Book Sale 

Connie Zillig circulated a revenue/expenditure overview prior to the meeting. There will probably be some minimal additional expenses. The bottom line total reported was $2344.74 (less memberships but including sponsorships). Penny mentioned that she wanted the Board to consider changing the date to June, before the school year ends. A discussion ensued and it was decided that the positive momentum of the Summer Reading Program might increase participation. The Board agreed to change the date for the 2018 sale to Saturday, June 9. John will book library community rooms at both Kent Island and Centreville for June 7, 8 and 9.

Kathie and Penny listed the following strategies that they felt were successful:

· Storage unit longer (3 months instead of 2)

· Better World Books as recipient for the remainders
· Donation days at the storage unit

· Table of special books and collections - successful at Kent Island. 

· Table sponsorships
Things to ponder for next year:
· Need more kids books and local interest books needed;  local interest books were particularly successful at Kent Island
· There was a discussion about holding the book sale next year in June to coordinate with the Summer Reading program rather than in August, so as to give the group a bit of a rest between our two big fundraisers.

· Preview sale patrons were steady from 4:30-6:00 PM and practically non-existent from 6:00-7:00 PM. Perhaps the hours should be 4:30-6:00PM.

· Spelling Bee and Book Sale dates should not be too close together.

· More volunteers for set-up needed; fewer for the day of the event.
Restaurant Night 

Penny Lins reported that she has received a great response from Centreville businesses for the raffle for Doc's on Sept. 18. Gift cards and donations from Auto Zone, Draper Brothers Liquors, Bayshore Steam Pot, Price & Gannon Ace Hardware, Cottage Cuts, Western Auto, Creamery, Edwards Pharmacy, Unity Nursery, and Subway have been received. Sue and Penny will be collecting money for raffles at the Doc's event. No cash box will be needed; aprons will be worn. Revenue collected from 6-9 PM will be used for donation purposes. Possibly a 50-50 raffle will be conducted. This event has been publicized in local newspapers, on the Library and Friends’ websites and on Facebook.  Half page Doc’s flyers will be at the circulation desks at both branches.
Adult Spelling Bee 

Kathie Smarick and Beth Maier are soliciting sponsors for the Spelling Bee. Beth is taking the lead on getting sponsors. She is making personal appeals and requested suggestions of additional possible sponsors from the Board. More teams are still in process. 

New Business 

Members Event  

Kathie Smarick led the discussion about holding an event for Members. Kathie suggested having John as a featured speaker and perhaps the architect who will be working on the Kent Island Library expansion. It was also suggested that this event coincide with the start of the annual appeal. The event has been tentatively scheduled for Sunday Nov. 5, probably at the Kent Island Library from 3:30 - 5:00 PM. Cider and doughnuts are possibilities for refreshments. Dunkin Donuts may be approached for donations.  

National Friends of the Library Week. 

Kathie Smarick reported that DeAnn Cheyne has secured a Proclamation from the County Commissioners for Oct. 15 - 21. Press releases will be generated.

Kids Bookmark Contest

Beth Maier suggested the Friends organize a bookmark contest. She believes that this initiative will have several purposes: promote reading, encourage artistic expression, promote collaboration between the library and QACPS and promote our organization.  A template would be generated with contest rules. Beth hopes to enlist someone who has visibility and name recognition to serve as a contest judge. Beth will try to get a donation for a gift card for the winner. The artwork selected would be on FOL bookmarks. Carol Franks-Randall will try to do some outreach with the art teachers who work for QACPS to promote this event. Beth will take the lead. 
Citizens for Maryland Library Conference, Saturday, October 14

Kathie circulated a flyer about the Citizens for Maryland Library Conference, scheduled for Saturday, October 14. Kathie plans to attend and Penny expressed interest. 
Resignation

Carol Franks-Randall, Vice-President, has submitted her resignation from the Board of Directors, effective September 12, 2017. She stated that she intends to remain an active member of the organization. 

Old Business

Book for Babies

Carol Franks-Randall reported that she and Kathie will meet with staff from Bay Area Pediatrics after the Spelling Bee with a sample Books and Babies kit to determine if there is interest in participating in this program. Other pediatric offices might be approached.  

Chesterwye Reading Partners

Carol Franks-Randall reported that this program may happen in October –November 2017. 

Centreville Rotary Artisans Festival  Oct. 7 and 8

Kathie Smarick reported that the Friends of the Queen Anne’s County Library will have a table on Oct. 7, from 11AM -4PM. Connie, Sue, Kathie, and DeAnn will stagger their presence at this event. 

The next meeting of the Board will be Monday, October 2nd at the Centreville Library.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.

Dates and Locations for Board Meetings for the remainder of 2017. All meetings begin at 7 PM


October 2 – Centreville


November 6 – Centreville


December 4 – Kent Island

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Franks-Randall

Carol Franks-Randall for DeAnn Cheyne
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